
 

 

Sauk River Chain of Lakes Association 
Board MINUTES 

September 20th, 2022 6:30 – 8:30 p.m. 
At Flexible Pipe Tool Co. • 22606 186th Ave • Cold Spring 

Microsoft Teams Remote Option 
 
Call to Order – Brad Matuska 
 Present: Brad Matuska, Aaron Schwartz, Gene Krebs, Troy Atkinson, Wayne Karg, Richard Gallea, Gary Schnobrich, Steve 
Weeres, Admin: Ann Warling 
 Teams Remote Option: Matt Noska, Sue Antolak, Gambling Manager: Keely Frakes-Rau 
 Absent: Karla Smetana 
 
Review of past Minutes – Brad Matuska 

• August Board Minutes Approved via Email – Ann Warling 
 
Gambling Manager Report 

• Brad Matuska completed the online gambling training and will be able to support the Sauk River Chain of Lakes Association 
(SRCLA) Gambling Manager Keely Frakes-Rau 

• A gambling audit is required when gambling receipts reach $750,000. The cost of the audit is $6,000. 
o The gambling audit revealed that SRCLA was not paying the gambling host site (Shady’s Long Shots) the agreed 

upon rent. It appeared that a keystroke error occurred in the CG Made EZ software used by the gambling manager. 
o Brad Matuska, Troy Atkinson, Keely Frakes-Rau, and Karla Smetana met with Chris Schiffler to explain that the 

SRCLA Gambling owes $20,755.73 to Shady’s Long Shots for back rent. 
• Brad Matuska made a motion to pay Shady’s Long Shots $10,755.73 in October for back rent. - Seconded by Gene Krebs. 

Approved. 
• The SRCLA Gambling Committee is working on new and improved reporting and auditing processes. The SRCLA President 

will be the liaison between the SRCLA Board and the Minnesota State Gambling Control Board. A SRCLA Gambling 
Committee has been created including President Brad Matuska, Vice President Aaron Schwartz, Karla Smetana, and Keely 
Frakes-Rau. 

• Federal taxes of $731 and State taxes of $343 are due on November 15th, 2022 and will be paid out of the SRCLA Gambling 
account. 

• The bill for Dan Schlepper, CPA tax preparation is $1,260 and $6,000 for the gambling audit preparation and will be paid out 
of the SRCLA Gambling account.  

• See attached – LG1004 Monthly Reports to members.  
• Gene Krebs made a motion to approve the monthly gambling report and proposed gambling expenses. – Seconded by Aaron 

Schwartz. Approved. 
• Keely Frakes-Rau is waiting to hear back regarding the Minnesota Gambling Control Board compliance review. 
 

Financial Report – Troy Atkinson 
• The August financial report showed $153,165.92 in total assets. 
• Aaron Schwartz made a motion to approve the August Profit & Loss, Balance Sheet, and Check Detail. – Seconded by 

Richard Gallea. Approved. 
• Troy Atkinson has explored options for reinvesting the SRCLA’s certificates of deposits (CDs). At this time, it is in the best 

interest of the association to keep the CDs where they are currently invested. 
• The SRCLA budgeted $164,000 for projects and activities in 2022 as of August 2022 the association has spent $138,000.  
• Troy Atkinson made a motion to purchase additional theft insurance to cover $9,500 for each of the four I-LIDS for 

$200/year. – Seconded by Aaron Schwartz. Approved. 
• Troy Atkinson researched board theft insurance and after review the board has decided to pass on this coverage at this time 

due to the checks and balance processes that have been implemented within the SRCLA Board structure. 
• Troy Atkinson is still researching our fiscal year structure and reviewing the late tax penalty. Dan Schlepper has resent all the 

necessary tax paperwork and signed authorization form giving Dan Schlepper, CPA authority to represent the SRCLA to the 
IRS. 

 
Administration Report – Brad Matuska 

• The SRCLA magazine proof will be available for editing by SRCLA President Brad Matuska and Ann Warling during the 
week of September 20th. In spite of delays, Cold Spring Record is still aiming at having the magazine in mailboxes no later 
than the second week of October. 



 

 

• Brad Matuska explained the Stearns County Five Star Lake Service Provider Program. This is a program where lake service 
providers voluntarily pledge that they will strive to not transport or spread aquatic invasive species. The concept is that they 
would then be identified as preferred providers for individuals to hire.  

o Steve Weeres indicated that he would like to further explore the possibilities of this program and to reach out to lake 
service providers.  

o The SRCLA will support the endeavor based on Steve Weeres’ recommendation through promoting on the website, 
social media, and magazine. 

• The SRCLA will continue to educate and encourage lake owners (through website, social media, and magazine) to follow the 
Minnesota State Law of letting lake equipment sit for 21 days prior to placing in another body of water. 

• Jerry Kockelman will be completing regular monitoring of the Long/Horseshoe Channel depths and compiling the data. 
Below are the measurements taken on 9/2/2022 

o Edgerton Road Bridge – 19’ 4.5” to lake bed; 15’6.5” to top of water; approximately 4-foot water depth 
o Cow Bridge – 11’ 9” to lake bed; 7’9” to top of water; approximately 4-foot water depth 

   
Marketing/Public Relations Committee Report – Karla Smetana, Susan Antolak 

• The SRCLA Online Apparel Store will be opened October 22nd through November 5th. 
• Committee Meeting Update 
• Richmond Fire Relief Catfish Fest is scheduled for February 10-11, 2023. 

• Aaron Schwartz made a motion to sponsor the Catfish Festival at the $500 level. – Seconded by Wayne Karg. 
Approved. 

• The SRCLA will have an informational table on the ice with marketing pieces available for participants. 
• The SRCLA will be promoted as part of the sponsorship in emails, online, name on website, and 

name on banner at tournament. 
• SRCLA magazines will be available at the information table. 
• Susan Antolak will explore the opportunity of stuffing SRCLA brochures with folded 

membership forms in participants welcome packets. 
• Aaron Schwartz continues to work on the social media proposal. 
• Susan Antolak is looking into sponsorship of Richmond Treemendous Event and the City of Richmond’s 

rebranding efforts through their social media team. 
• Susan Antolak had five new home owner visits within the month of September through the Realtor Program. 

 
AIS Awareness and Prevention – Steve Weeres 

• The water level buoy will be online September 26-27 with data being pulled from the portal. Kersten Thellin is exploring the 
possibilities of creating a live feed on the SRCLA website. 

• It was suggested that Steve Weeres explore the opportunity of creating a press release (story) to be submitted to the St. Cloud 
Times, Star Tribune, MN Live (outdoor stories), Cold Spring Record, Paynesville Press, and public TV and radio media. 

• Steve Weeres is preparing the Stearns Grant proposal for the continued operation of four I-LIDS. 
• Work continues on insurance needs for the placement of a garbage can on the Hwy 22 Boat Launch in 2023. 
• The new Clean Drain Dry Sign has been installed on the Hwy 22 Boat Launch. A photograph sharing the new addition will 

be posted on the SRCLA website, magazine, and social media. 
 
Water Quality Committee Report – Gary Schnobrich, Aaron Schwartz 

• Aaron Schwartz completed the water quality sampling on the Sauk River Chain of Lakes for the 2022 season on September 
19th. 

• Gary Schnobrich will explore the options available for enhanced sampling for the 2023 season. He will bring a proposal to 
the board. 

• Road Cleanup is scheduled for Saturday, October 8th at 9:30 a.m. Volunteers are to meet at the Hwy 22 boat launch. 
o A save the date notice will be shared via social media and the SRCLA website. 

 
Aquatic Invasive Species (AIS) Committee Report – Gene Krebs/Wayne Karg 

• Brad Matuska updated the board on flowering rush control project. The proposed treatment sites are still not accessible due to 
low water depth. At this time, it is too late for drone application and treatment. 

o The flowering rush out break is not within two miles of the Chain of Lakes. 
o The area from the Sauk River Dam in Melrose to Sauk Lake has a prevalent outbreak of flowering rush. 

• The initial hybrid watermilfoil treatment has been completed. The post treatment survey is underway with additional sites 
being identified in Long, Becker and East Lake. 

o Richard Gallea made a motion to expand the hybrid watermilfoil survey to include a point intercept survey of 
Becker and East Lakes for an additional cost of $7,030. – Seconded by Wayne Karg. Approved. 



 

 

• The Stearns County AIS Management Grant is due the end of October. 
 

Fisheries Committee Report - Matt Noska, Gary Schnobrich 
• The Minnesota Department of Natural Resources will be performing electroshocking on the Sauk River Chain of Lakes this 

Fall. If you are interested in participating contact Matt Noska. 
• Gill netting on the Sauk River Chain of Lakes is scheduled for Spring 2023. 

 
Land Use Committee Report – Richard Gallea 

• Richard Gallea explained the Lake Steward Program being promoted by Minnesota Lakes & Rivers Advocates. This is a 
survey opportunity lake homeowners can voluntarily participate in which based on answers may qualify the home owner as a 
Lake Steward. They would then receive a sign (with our association’s logo) to hang in the yard designating them as Lake 
Stewards. Anyone that completes the survey will have their names forwarded to Richard Gallea, SRCLA Land Use 
Committee. This will allow Richard to reach out to these individuals. The SRCLA will post information regarding this 
program on their website and also in the Spring issue of the SRCLA’s magazine. 

• The Pollinator Program through the Stearns County Soil and Water Conservation District is now being offered for parcels 
less than two acres. This program assists landowners with the installation of pollinator friendly plants. 

• The SRCLA rock buoys were removed on September 19th. Richard Gallea will clean the buoys and put them into storage 
along with the cement anchors. 

 
Adjourn 

• Aaron Schwartz made a motion to adjourn the September 20th SRCLA Board Meeting. – Seconded by Gene Krebs. Approved. 
 
For the Good of the Association – Meeting Schedule  

• Tuesday, October 18th at 6:30 pm – at Flexible Pipe Tool Company, 22606 186th Ave • Cold Spring/Microsoft Teams Remote Option 	
• Tuesday, November 15th at 6:30 pm – at Flexible Pipe Tool Company, 22606 186th Ave • Cold Spring/ Microsoft Teams Remote Option	
• Tuesday, December 20th at 6:30 pm – at Flexible Pipe Tool Company, 22606 186th Ave • Cold Spring/ Microsoft Teams Remote Option 

  



 

 

	
	 	



 

 



 

 

	



 

 

	
	



 

 

	
	

	
	



 

 



 

 

	



 

 

	
	
	

	


